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November 17, 2023 

 

VIA E-MAIL: dano@kslco.com 

  

Mr. Dan O’Brien, Business Manager 

Keystone Sanitary Landfill, Inc. 

249 Dunham Drive 

Dunmore, Pennsylvania 18512 

 

Re:    Keystone Sanitary Landfill, Inc. (KSL) 

          PADEP Permit No. 101247 

          KSL’s Response to DEP’s October 30, 2023 letter regarding Recent Odor Complaints  

          Dunmore and Throop Boroughs, Lackawanna County 

 

Dear Mr. O’Brien: 

 

The Department of Environmental Protection (“DEP”) has received and reviewed KSL’s 

response to DEP’s October 30, 2023 “Recent Odor Complaints” letter. After evaluating this 

response, DEP has determined that KSL has not provided all of the information requested. 

Specifically, DEP requested: 

 

• A narrative detailing the evaluation conducted on the data to show whether the results 

triggered KSL to initiate emission reduction efforts. 

 

• If the evaluation triggered emission reduction efforts, provide a narrative of all of the 

efforts conducted for each area that triggered the emission reduction efforts. 

 

KSL’s response included general protocols typically utilized to evaluate the data obtained 

through the monthly enhanced surface monitoring and general mitigation measures KSL utilizes 

to address areas of concern. These generalized narratives do not adequately fulfill DEP’s request. 

 

Therefore, please provide the following information within 5 days of receipt of this letter, so that 

DEP can determine if KSL has complied with its Nuisance Minimization and Control Plan:  

 

• KSL should provide specific information relative to each monthly enhanced surface 

monitoring scan. The information should include a narrative detailing how KSL 

identified any areas of concern. If areas of concern were identified, KSL should provide a 

narrative describing any mitigation measures implemented to address these areas as well 

as any follow-up monitoring that may have been conducted to determine if mitigation 

measures were effective.   
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If you have any questions, please contact me at 570-826-2201 or at rbellas@pa.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Roger Bellas 

Program Manager 

Waste Management Program 

 

 

cc:   Dominick DeNaples, Keystone Sanitary Landfill, Inc. (via e-mail: dominickd@kslco.com) 
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